
Updated Parking Procedures for 2025 World Series of Asphalt Stock Car Racing  

at New Smyrna Speedway 

New Smyrna Speedway is implementing some changes to this year’s World Series of Asphalt. 

The most notable change will concern Parking and Practice throughout the event. There will be 

no parking along the Pit Side Retaining Wall until Sunday February 9th!! 

On Tuesday February 4th, Vendors will be placed in the upper and lower pit areas. 

Prestaging will be in the front of the grandstand parking lot. Please lineup down the rows starting 

closest to the wood fencing.  

Early Parking will begin for Super Late Models, Pro Late Models and Florida Modifieds ONLY 

on Wednesday February 5th. Teams will be able to park and drop off trailers only. No opening or 

unloading of trailers will be permitted. This is simply PARKING day! 

Thursday February 6th will be Parking and Practice Day for Super Lates, Pro Lates and Florida 

Modifieds Only. No other divisions will be permitted to practice on this day. 

Support Classes will be permitted to park on their given race days ONLY! Due to space 

limitations, we ask that after your race or races are complete that you exit the pit area that night. 

There will be an overflow staging area if you have plans to stay in the area. 

Tour Modifieds and 602 Mods Running the World Series will be permitted to load in 

starting Sunday Morning (2/9). These classes may enter at 8 AM to begin parking. Parking 

along the pit road retaining wall will also open this day as well. 

*We cannot have anything parked along the pit side retaining wall until Sunday due to 

contractual obligations with the Nascar Whelen Tour for live Pit Stops during Saturday’s race. 

We will have a prestaging area if you choose to arrive before your scheduled load in date. The 

prestaging area will be across 415 parallel to the Speedway at the Mud Bog facility. 

These policies have been put in to place to make things as smooth and easy going as possible for 

everyone coming to attend and participate during this year’s World Series. We ask that you 

please follow all rules and directions from staff to make this a seamless process so you can focus 

on having a great time while at the speedway! 

We look forward to having all of you here for another great World Series! 

-NSS Management 

 


